ITEM 2

Blackfriars/Broughton Community Committee - 27th November, 2003


BLACKFRIARS/BROUGHTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Humphrey Booth Centre, Heath Avenue, Lower Broughton


27th November, 2003


Meeting commenced: 
7.00 p.m.

                "     ended: 9.10 p.m.


PRESENT:
Edna Marsland - in the Chair




Councillors J. King and J. Merry
A. McCormick - Albert Park Vets Bowling Club

Beryl Hawke - Albert Park Tenants Association





Jean Sherlicker - Cliffside Residents’ Association



Elsie Fox           Blackfriars Tenants’ 



Peter Ball
    Association



Freda Rimmer  
Riverside Island 



M. Kelly

Tenants Association



B. Jones – Great Clowes Street Residents’ Association



Kavaljit Kaur – Salford P.C.T. / Community Health Development Team



Kanta Kaur – Women Working Together



Carolina Oteyzd – Community Pride Initiative



Joan Williams





Diane Crowcroft 



Davina Heyhoe 



Kim Shaw

The Broughton 



Mike Thorpe

     Trust



Ann Houlen  



Dave Morgan 



Carole Sumner



Marian Kamanalagi – Street Pride Project



Les Hogg – Faith Network



Janet Bailey – Bradshaw Family Project



Jan Roche – Salford Youth Service



Shamus Smyth – Salford Youth Service (City 2000)



Matthew Norris – Salford Community Network



Sandra Cohen - Salford C.A.B.



Miwanda Bagenda – Salford RAPAR Project / Social Inclusion Forum



Graham Wright
   Greater Manchester



Colin Paterson
   Police


Rita Walker

Local


 



P. Seale

Residents
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Angela Every – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




Andrea Parkinson - Community Development Worker 




Iris Kennedy – Education and Leisure Directorate



Chris Furse – Community Development Officer (Chapel Street) 




David Evans – Development Services Directorate



Nina Keshishian – Development Services Directorate




Charlotte Dale – Committee Services

The Committee thanked the Chair for all her hard work over the previous year and presented her with a card and a gift.  The Chair thanked the committee for its support and indicated that the setting of the agenda to reflect more closely the priorities of the community would be continued.

35.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors J. Murphy and B.P. Murphy, Sara Noonan, Sgt. Peter Clarke, Liz Tapner, Dave Fraser, Anthony Tinker, Shelly Nelson, Gwyneth Main, David Moore, David Nicholas, James & Linda Sheldon and Bill Taylor.

36.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 24th September, 2003 be approved as a correct record.

37.
UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN


A report providing information on the current review of the Unitary Development Plan was submitted by David Evans.  The plan would guide the future development of the city and would serve as an important factor in the determination of planning applications.  Members of the committee were asked to make any comments on the plan by 4.30 p.m. on 5th January, 2004 and it was further noted that residents’ associations could request a free copy of the plan for their members to consult. 

A general discussion followed in which the following issues were addressed:

· Northumberland playing fields – housing development progress

· Clamping on ‘The House That Jack Built’ pub car park

· The Hub and library facilities

· Caldewood demolition -  difficulties with utility services

· Riverside property conversion

· The nomenclature used in the plan
· Why the Plan covered fifteen years

In relation to the above, David Evans indicated that phase one of the Northumberland playing fields development was likely to start early in the new year.  He also agreed to follow up an issue regarding consultation on the Riverside property conversion, raised by Peter Ball.  Councillor Merry indicated that there were no plans to withdraw library facilities in the area although a transfer of facilities might take place once the Hub had been completed.  Members noted that although the plan was designed to cover a period of fifteen years, new legislation passing through parliament would probably result in the document only having a shelf life of around three years.


RESOLVED: THAT
(1) the report be noted: and





(2) any comments on the plan be forwarded to the City Council by 4.30 p.m. on 5th January, 2004.

38. CRIME ISSUES


Community PCs Graham Wright and Colin Paterson from the Greater Manchester Police Service gave an overview of crime issues in the area, followed by an open discussion. Reference was made to the following, in particular:

· Anti-social behaviour incidents 

· Problems with youths on the playing fields near the pavillion and a request for railings

· Crime statistics

· Integrating Asylum seekers into the community

· The deportation of illegal immigrants.


It was noted that (a) whilst the inspectors’ report on the Greater Manchester Police Service was appalling overall, the Salford Division had been singled out for praise - in particular for their role in developing community links; (b) crime levels were down across the city and (c) anti-social behaviour report forms were available for collection at the close of the meeting.

RESOLVED: THAT 
(1) the information provided be noted; and





(2) the police be thanked for their work in developing closer links with the community.

39. VICTIM SUPPORT PRESENTATION

This item was withdrawn from the agenda as the invited speaker did not attend the meeting.

40. SALFORD YOUTH SERVICE


Jan Roche and Shamus Smyth provided members with an overview of the Salford Youth Service.  The Committee welcomed the work being done by the Service and also considered the area’s overall provision of resources for young people.  The presentation and discussion covered the following, in particular:

· City 2000

· Youth Charter

· Youth Bank

· Capacity building of voluntary groups

· Training opportunities with ‘nightshift’

· Young People’s Event in March 

· North Salford Youth Club safe night

· Results of the Best Value Review into the Youth Service

· Ways of engaging youngsters from Broughton and Blackfriars in youth activities.


RESOLVED THAT: Jan Roche and Shamus Smyth be thanked for an informative presentation, the content of which was noted.

41. BROUGHTON YOUNG PEOPLE’S CONSULTATION


Matthew Norris gave a presentation on a piece of research commissioned by the Broughton Trust into young people’s experiences of living in Broughton.  Young adults were themselves trained to carry out the research, conducting in-depth interviews with their peers.  The following results in particular were noted:

· The majority of young people liked living in Broughton but over 40% did not feel they had a future there

· Top priorities for the council to address were sports facilities; activities for young people; cleaner streets; and crime and vandalism

· Participants felt they had no voice and were never asked for their opinion on anything

· 14% of young people were neither studying nor working.

Members were particularly concerned about the 14% of young people identified as neither working nor studying and hoped that ways of reaching this group could be investigated.  In relation to activities for young people, concern was also expressed that Albert Park was no longer floodlit and therefore unsuitable for sports activities in the winter evenings.

RESOLVED THAT: Matthew Norris be thanked for an informative presentation, the content of which was noted.

42. FRESH START FOR HOUSING

This item was withdrawn form the agenda.  The Chair expressed her concern that the item was put on the agenda, at the request of the Housing Options Team, at very short notice and would have made the agenda very lengthy had it not been withdrawn.

43. BUDGET SUB GROUP DECISIONS

RESOLVED: THAT
(1) the decisions of the Broughton Blackfriars Budget Sub-Group held on 11th November 2003 be endorsed; and 




(2) the financial position statement at 31st October, 2003 be noted.

44. INFORMATION ITEMS

Neighbourhood Management

Consultation meeting to discuss proposals relating to a new model for neighbourhood management – Watersports Centre, 12th January, 2004 at 7 p.m.   Councillor Merry and the Chair indicated that the new proposals represented a massive change to the way in which neighbourhoods were managed, including devolving more power to community committees.

Community Use of Schools Budget

Controlled by the Community Committee from April 2003 – any groups interested in using this budget should complete an application form to be submitted to the Budget Sub-Group.

Fair Trade

Members noted that Salford was now a fair trading area.




Public Voice in Policing Meeting

Meeting due to be held on Friday 28th November, 2003, at the Maxwell House Building, Salford University, The Crescent at 7.30 p.m.  Guest speakers to include Assistant Chief Constable Sweeney, Chief Superintendent Wroe, Hazel Blears M.P. and a representative from the Salford Community Safety Team. 

45.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be held on 27th January, 2004, commencing at 7.00 p.m. at a venue to be arranged.

